
 

 

 

 

Feb 2019, Newsletter 

Dear members and friends of the Society 
 

Please regard this newsletter as your invitation to attend the 2019 

Annual General Meeting of the club, which will be on the 21st February 

at the Rokohof Hotel. The meeting starts punctually at 8 pm but if you 

would like to enjoy a complementary goulash soup and drink, plus have 

time to catch up with people, then please arrive at 7pm. 
 

Events over the last 4 months have included a  ´Walk on the 

Plöschenberg´ with Peter Ross. Not so many attended but those who did 

said they really enjoyed it. Peter has volunteered to organise another such 

´easy´ walk for the end of April/early May, when the weather is better. 

So get those hiking boots out and start getting fit ! 
 

The Christmas Carol service and party were exceedingly well attended in 

December. Annelies managed to force a record-breaking €248 for the 

raffle. Can this be surpassed next Xmas? As always a massive thank 

you goes to those who helped to make this a success – some of you to the 

verge of breaking point. 
 

Only one event surpassed the Xmas party and that was Joy and Eric‘s 

leaving party in January. See page 4. 
 

Helen and Australian Susan 
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Open most Thursdays, 7 pm onwards at Karfreitstr. - 6/1. 
Club Tel:  0650 5668278 & 0664 4506196. 

www.austrobritish.com 

 

  



 

Please note – on those evenings when we have ´ club night out ´ the usual premises will be closed. 
 

 

Feb 21  The AGM at the Rokohof Hotel 
Villacherst. 135 (next to the Wulfenia Cinema).            
This is your invitation to attend the most important event of the 
year where you can have your say.  Come as of 7 pm and get a free 
Goulash Soup, or similar, and a drink.  The meeting starts 
punctually at 8pm. This is for members only. 

 
 

Mar 7   Presentation: Peter deRidder on his trip to Sri Lanka, 8.15pm 
 
 

Mar 21  Club Night Out - Panima (previously ´Zauberhütte ‚), 6pm onwards 
Panima is on the Osterwitzgasse, just a few paces from the City 
Arcade.  They have an Irish cook and this date falls nearest to 
St.Patrick´s Day, when we just have to celebrate the Irish: fish and 
chips on the menu, no less, and Irish stew. 

 

Apr 25  Club Night Out - The Old Lemon Tree, 6 pm onwards 
Villacher Str. 11, 9020 Klagenfurt am Wörthersee, within spitting 
distance of The Dorotheum.  

 

End Apr / May An easy walk to be organised by Peter Ross.  
 

May 23  Club Night Out - Trattoria Siciliana, 6pm onwards  
                     Kardinalplatz 2, Klagenfurt 
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Why do overlook and oversee 

mean opposite things? 

Data Protection Act  
 

On some club evenings, at major events 
and on trips, photos are often taken, 
which could then be posted on our 
website, our Facebook site and also in a 
forthcoming newsletter.  
 

If you are not in agreement 

with photos of yourself being 

posted, please advise us. 

 

Email - info@austrobritish.com 
 

 

mailto:info@austrobritish.com
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Name: David Hoyle,   Date of Birth: 08/10/1986, 
Place of Birth: Bradford, West Yorkshire.
 

I grew up in Bradford (where the Bronte sisters come 

from) in a normal family. We weren't rich, but weren't 
poor.  Dad worked for the local council and then had 
his own business.  My mum worked at the University 
of Bradford and was then secretary to the Archbishop 
of York.  I have one sister called Claire who's a teacher. 
 

I wasn't a very good student, but was intelligent and didn't really need to study 
much - which was one of my problems.  I played badminton for Bradford and was 
really sporty.  I left school with 9 GCSE's and 4 AS levels. At age 19 I went to live in 
Headingley, Leeds, which is one of the biggest student areas in the country.  Here I 
worked for the Royal Bank of Scotland. 
 

Leeds wasn't so good for me: I lived like a rock ‘n roll star for two years, after which 
it really was time for me to move away. At this time I moved back to my parents´ 
house in North Yorkshire.  I started to volunteer at a charity for young men with 
learning disabilities, which then progressed to a full time job. I worked with a man 
in a wheelchair with behavioural problems. 
 

From here I started working with autistic clients and high risk clients (two workers 
to one client 24 hours a day). I achieved a qualification in Self Defence, focusing on 
break away techniques and de-escalation.  Eventually I went on to work with a guy 
with whom we had an incident.  In the middle of town he tried to kill me but luckily 
I was able to stop him.  After this I was on sick leave for 3 months, undertaking 
physical and mental rehabilitation.  While on sick leave I met an Austrian girl, who 
was the niece of a work colleague.  To cut a long story short, I moved to Austria 
with €600, didn't speak any German but ‘oh well’. 
 

After 6 months in Austria, I got a job at Kinderdorf, working on a special project for 
a child with extreme behavioural problems.  After this I went to Caritas, again to 
work with an extremely aggressive young man.  I stayed there for five years in 
which time we had some of the highest risk clients in Carinthia and maybe even in 
Austria.  In 2017 I moved to Pro Mente, again to work with a client with massive 
behavioural problems, on a 1 to 1 basis.  Unfortunately after a year he was deemed 
too high risk and was taken away from Pro Mente. 
 

I am now in the process of studying for a qualification that will allow me to train my 
colleagues on how to deal with crisis situations, both physically and verbally.  On a 
personal note I am living with my girlfriend Natalie, who many of you know and we 
are extremely happy! 
 

       David with Karin 
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Useless facts 
you always wanted to know... 

 

Going for a walk alongside the Wörthersee have you ever 
asked the following question:  

 

Why don’t the feet of a duck, swan or other bird freeze in sub-
zero temperatures, especially when they ´hang-out ´in water? 

 

The Short Answer: It’s all about heat exchange:  the smaller 
the temperature difference between two objects, the more 
slowly heat will be exchanged. 

 

Ducks and many other birds have a counter-current heat 
exchange system between the arteries and veins in their legs.  
Warm arterial blood flowing to the feet passes close to cold 
venous blood returning from the feet.  The arterial blood 
warms up the venous blood, dropping in temperature as it 
does so. 

 

Thus the blood that flows through the feet is relatively cool. 
This keeps the feet supplied with just enough blood to provide 
tissues with food and oxygen and just warm enough to avoid 
frostbite. By limiting the temperature difference between the 
feet and the ice, heat loss is greatly reduced.  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to those 
who have already paid. 

 

Single €35 
Family/partner €55 

Fees are valid for a calendar year. 

 

Pay at the bar 
or via the bank 

 
Österreichisch-Britische 

Gesellschaft 
Kärntner Sparkasse 

IBAN   AT50 2070 6000 0010 9876 

If you pay at the bar make 

sure you receive a receipt. 

Ask for an Erlagschein - at 

some point we will post 

these out. 

Membership 
fees are due 

 

 

Joy and Eric´s farewell party on 24th January 2019, before 

they left for a stint in Malaysia, exceeded all expectations.  People came from 
far and wide, even some members whom we haven´t seen for years! 

 

So many people attended that the bar nearly ran dry, AND the stocks in the 
store room. 
 

Moving to Malaysia is such a big adventure.  Erik has a fabulous job and Joy 
will also be starting a new job.  Their company-supplied apartment awaits 
them with a car thrown in as well.  We wish them good luck and await their 
visit in the not too distant future.   
 

 


